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John Richardson, President called the meeting to order at 12:15 pm at the Shirkey Golf Club.
The Song:  Bill Dooley
The Pledge:  Mac Proffitt
The Invocation:  Jeremy Blevens
A sheet was passed around for members to write in their e-mail addresses and phone numbers.  It will be passed around again until everyone has gotten to sign it.  There was also a new sheet they were asked to check if they were present at the meeting for attendance.
Brian Bush shared a joke.
John said the Chamber Banquet will be on October 29, 2015.  The Chamber asked if we might make a donation for their silent auction.  The decision on this was postponed.  
John shared a letter from Tim, the manager of Shirkey's food.  Currently we are paying $8.50 for three choices on the menu.  Special orders can be made. There is no charge for the meeting room. Shirkey's is operating at a loss.  They would like to change it to a buffet.  It would include a meal, a salad, and would basically be more substantial.  The price will go up to $11.00 a meal.  The effective starting date would be Sept. 1, 2015.  Jerry moved that we contact Hometown Pizza and ask what they might charge for us to have our meetings there.  Steve said he pays $9.00 per person for people who pay through the treasurer.  Carole thought $11.00 was a little high.  Bill thought a buffet would be good.  It would be quicker.  Carrolton and Marshall have a buffet.  There was a good amount of discussion.  If we rented a room at the library it would cost $50.00 for two hours plus the cost of catering.  Tim wants to keep us at Shirkey's, but the food prices are going up.  John said he would look into it, and have more info next week.
The Golf Tournament was discussed.  Steve Meyer reported that Ideal Industries was working on the new sponsorship signs.  If we get a new sponsor, Steve needs to know so a sign can be ordered. Steve also needs to know if we have any returning sponsors.                                                                         We have two confirmed teams:                                    1) Steve, Bob McCorkendale, John's son-in-law         2) Bill George, Bonnie George, Ed Hughes                Last year we had eight.  We still need teams.        Barb will work with the string.($1 a foot and $5 for 6 feet.)                                                                                We have Royal Tickets for next spring.  We can start the raffle for them at the Golf Tournament.
Bill suggested a putting contest.  It would be a 50-50.  It would be on the practice putting green at $5.00 a putt.  It would take place during the registration and lunch.  The winner would win half of the amount taken in.
John has workers signed up, and they should arrive at 10:00.  We had to turn in a number of participants to Kyle at Shirkey's on Wednesday, August 19, 2015.  The menu includes pulled pork.  
Jerry did the Sergeant-at-Arms report and JoEllen Dale won the pot.  Thank you to Sara Seidel for taking these minutes.
Upcoming events: 
August 21st:  Friday.  Richmond Kiwanis Bill George Golf Tournament.  See the website for details.
September 14th: Mon @ 8am Registration begins for the Carrollton Golf Tournament.
September 19th:  Sat @ 5:30 North KC Trivia Night at the American Inn.  We need a team!
September 29th:  Tuesday.  Richmond Kiwanis Fall Banquet and Installation of Officers for 2015-16.  6pm.  Shirkey's 19th Hole.
See the Richmond Kiwanis Website for more info.






